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Acceptance of Training for the World Bank Cambodia Technical 
Assistance Project 

～Conducting Training on Local Roads for the Ministry of Rural 
Development Officials of Cambodia～ 

 
The NILIM accepted 10 trainees from the Ministry of Rural Development of Cambodia on 

Tuesday, September 12, 2023 at the request of the World Bank Global Facility for Disaster 
Reduction and Recovery (GFDRR), Tokyo Disaster Risk Management Hub, and provided 
technical assistance training. 
 

This training course was organized by the World Bank with the support of the “Japan-World 
Bank Joint Program for Mainstreaming Disaster Risk Management”, which provided technical 
assistance to the Ministry of Rural Development of the Government of Cambodia to improve 
road access in rural areas of Cambodia and the resilience of local roads to natural disasters and 
climate risks. As part of this technical cooperation, examples of road maintenance and 
management in Japan, as well as the latest technology and management were introduced for 
use in the maintenance and management of local roads in Cambodia. 
 
 In the technical assistance training in NILIM, two lectures were given on “Design 
and Maintenance of Pavements in Japan” and “Bidding and Contracting System for 
Public Works,” and the facility tour of “Test Track” of approximately 6.2 km per lap 
and “Pavement Test Field” were conducted. 
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 The trainees asked many questions related to pavement and procurement, and the 
training ended successfully. 


